
Martha’s Vineyard Intergroup 

P.O. Box 1058 Oak Bluffs, MA. 02557


 Help Line: 508-627-7084 

Website: aaonmv.org 


Minutes of the meeting held August 21, 2024


Members in attendance: 
Stacy W. Chair/ Acting Secretary               Jim K. Alternate Chair 
Kristen B. Treasurer                                      Bill R. Tuesday 1,2,3 
Elizabeth R. Thursday Night Women’s     Emily H. Campground 
Robert M. Sunday Living Sober                  Ben P. GSR                                   
Erika B. Friday “It’s Not Too Late”            Chris D. Candlelight 
Suzanne P. Thursday 12x12                         James A. Young Person’s 
Steph P. Monday “It’s Not Too Late”        Jessica B. Sunday COA

Kathy D. Tuesday Chilmark                        Mac M. Monday Women’s                          


Meeting brought to order by the chair. 


The minutes of the meeting held July 17, 2024 were read and accepted. 

Treasurer’s Report: 7/17/24 - 8/21/24

Beginning Balance:……………$5,039.13

Debits: 

Verizon (July)…………………………$54.83

Verizon (August)……………………..$56.44 

One Box………………………………$31.30

P.O. Box Fee………………………….$232.00

Credits/Contributions: 

Beach BBQ Donations……………….$78.00

Thursday Women’s……………………$121.00

MWF Noon……………………………..$170.00


Ending Balance:…………………$5033.56


Treasurer’s Report read and accepted




Old Business:


Intergroup thanked all involved in making the Beach BBQ a well-run and 
successful event. A motion was passed to reimburse up to $650.00.


Kristen B. spoke with the bank regarding achieving 501(c)(3) status for accepting 
donations as a charitable organization. Suzanne P. will try contacting Cape Cod 
Intergroup again for their experience in the matter.


New Business:


Menemsha Crossroads meeting time changed from 8pm to 7pm. The group will 
vote on another time change to prevent conflict with the 6pm Big Book meeting.


Kathy D. discussed the upcoming Sober Oktoberfest party on October 5th. Chris 
C. is asking Intergroup for $150.00 donation toward the event. It was suggested 
that Chris C. attend the next Intergroup meeting to discuss his plans.


Benjamin P. will be attending the Area 30 assembly on September 8th.


Suzanne P. mentioned the Thanksgiving Alcathon and asked for a volunteer to 
oversee the event. A committee will be formed at the next meeting of Intergroup.


Mark I. was nominated and accepted (in absentia) the GSR Alternate position.


Jim K. suggested an event at Island Cove Adventures with live music, food, and 
mini-golf. A ticket price of $25 was floated. A vote will be taken at the next 
meeting.


Meeting adjourned at 6:57 pm.


The next meeting of Martha’s Vineyard Intergroup will be held September 18th at 
6pm in the Pat Gregory Conference Room at Vineyard House. 

Respectfully Submitted, 


Stacy W., 


Acting Secretary 



